
SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL 
SUGARLOAF ELEMENTARY/MIDDLE SCHOOL 

Wednesday May 10, 2023 at 8:30 am 
In-person attendance media center & virtual attendance via Teams 

 
Roll Call -- In person: Brett Unke, Kevin Walden, Mindy Vinson, Tim Oggeri, Jenny O’Brien, Walt Howarth, Rose Horn, 
Halley Haack, Kelly Haack-Maltz, Jill Palladino + guests 
Virtual: Melissa Meier, Desiree Perez, Darcy Wadsworth, Steve Markey 
 
SAC Chair Report – Jenny O’Brien 
 

 On a motion by Walt Howarth and a second by Kelley Haack-Maltz the minutes from the April 12th meeting were 
approved.  

 Employee of the Month  
o May – Yadne De La Nuez 

 Executive Board Voting for 2023-2024 school year:  
Ballots were distributed and voting results were as follows: 

o Chair – Halley Haack 
o Vice Chair – Desiree Perez 
o Secretary – Sarah Sheer 

 
 
Principals Report – Brett Unke  
 

 Grand Opening Recap 
o Sugarloaf School now holds the Guinness World Record for most people doing the Baby Shark Dance 

 New Administration 
o Interviews still in progress and announcement for new principal will be later this week  

 Promotion Ceremonies 
o Dates & Locations announced, will be posted to school website 

 End of Year Wrap Up  
o Grade posting continuing through end of year 
o Thank you to PTO and Volunteers for great Teacher Appreciation events 

 Summer School: 1st Monday in June through June 30th  
o Identifying needs  of students and sending K-5 invites out this week 
o Middle school will be for students needing credit retrieval, invites to go out 
o Still reviewing possible Summer Camp options to include basketball, volleyball, STEM  

 Parent Drop-Off Loop  
o New drive through drop off loop to open May 16th, maps distributed at meeting explaining procedures 

 
 

Other Business + Public Input  
 

 The administration team and SAC Board thanked outgoing Chair Jenny O’Brien for her years of service. 

 The SAC Board thanked Mr. Unke for his dedication to Sugarloaf School and the construction project and 
congratulated him on his upcoming retirement. 

 Next meeting to be held in August with date to be published.  
 
 
Without further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 am. 
 
Minutes recorded by Jenny O’Brien, SAC Chair  


